
Colin Powell Elementary School - PTA Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, March 8, 2022 via Zoom

17 in attendance

President Cindy called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. Officers and committee chairs in
attendance:
Cindy Yang, President, Jennifer Burke, Treasurer, Molly Sullivan, VP Ways and Means, Hana
Kim, VP Programs, Mary Kim, Secretary, Amy Bain, Communication Chair,Jenn Balam,
Membership Chair, Ellen Park, Hospitality Chair, Jamie Luerssen, Principal, Eun Joo Cho,
Assistant Principal, Hope Song, Assistant Principal, and 3 additional members.

Quorum Certification
A quorum was established.

Officer Reports

PTA President- Cindy Yang
● Called meeting to order at 7:00pm.
● Recognize our wonderful parents that helped donate to our bake sale.
● The winners for the teacher/staff Volleyball raffle will be distributed Thursday,

March 8th at school

VP Ways and Means - Molly Sullivan
● We received our last Amazon Smiles check
● Upcoming Spirit Nights:

● 3/23 District Eatz
● 4/19 Chipotle

● Upcoming Events:
- Volleyball game at Centreville High School against Union Mill Elementary

- we currently have 100 people registered
-Puma Pride 5K will be held on April 30th. More info to come.
-20th Anniversary Community Celebration - 5/20
-Ice Cream Social 6/11

● Molly Sullivan will be resigning from VP Ways and Means effective 3/11/23

Treasurer- Jennifer Burke
● Please see slides for current financial report
● It was a heavy expense month for future events



● Hoping to offer $75 for teacher reimbursements
● Jennifer motioned to amend the Family Fun Expense line to $5,000 from $3,000
● Motion has been approved with 11 votes
● Request has be submitted for additional playground shades and seating (the

restricted funds will be used)

VP Programs- Hana Kim
● Science Olympiad has finished up
● Math Olympiad - the last test will be next week - we will receive results in May
● Spring Enrichment Enrollment will be 3/13 - 3/21 and classes will start April 11th

after Spring Break
-PTA members will get to register 24 hours earlier
-There will be Spanish class, chemistry, money management

● Year Book
○ Pre purchase year books by 4/14
○ If you have any photos from school activities please email them to

vp.programs@cpespta.org
○ The Yearbook will be delivered in June

-

Secretary- Mary Kim
● Bulk order with more spirit wear was placed and picked up. We will sell more at

the volleyball game. The remaining items will be listed on our website next week.

.Membership Chair- Jenn Balam

● We don’t have any new members - we will be at the kindergarten orientation on
April 13th

● Silent Auction will be online in May and hoping to get more volunteers to ask for
donations

Hospitality Chair- Ellen Park
● We have Teacher Appreciation Week to work on.

Equity Chair - Carol Om
● Please see slides to see what our equity chair will be focusing on

mailto:vp.programs@cpespta.org


Next meeting April 12th at 7pm
President adjourned the meeting


